
MSRU Away Day – 21 August 2023 

Nevill GC 

27 members of the Members Saturday Roll Up (MSRU) visited The Nevill GC for the 2023 
away day. Many of the players had not played The Nevill GC before but all enjoyed a great 

venue and good weather for the 2023 away day. 

The morning format was the usual 9 hole team game with teams of 3. Sadly Ronnie was not 
able to make it this year and so the team prize went to the team of Martin Edney, Colin 

Harrod and John Reed. 

 

In second place were the team of Richard Hoare, Steve Gault and Steve Scott 

After lunch, there was an 18 hole individual stableford competition with Phil Woolven  
coming out on top with an excellent 40 points, winning on countback and collecting the 

Away Day trophy. 

 



Second was Matt Dutton, who travelled all the way from Melbourne to be with us, also 
scoring an excellent 40 points : 

 

In third place with an excellent 39 points, again on count back, was Andy Betts:  

 



In fourth place, also on 39 points, was Tom Drake-Lee:  

 
 

In fifth place on 37 points, again on countback, was Richard Copeland: 

 

Martin Edney also scored 37 but narrowly missed out on the prizes – well played. 

 

Richard Hoare also won a prize for his endeavour to add to his morning team prize. 

 



There were 3 nearest the pins in the afternoon: 

The 4th hole winner was Lawrence Whitaker 

 

The 9th hole winner was Steve Brown 

 

The 12th hole winner was Phil Woolven 

 

 

 

 

 



The 11th hole longest drive winner was Dave Billington.  

Dave willingly took home the sponsor’s prize. Kylie was not there to present the prize in 
person due to a last minute change of plans so he had to receive the prize from the 

organiser, much to Dave’s disappointment. 

 
 

See you next year hopefully!! 


